Sonoma County Junior College District (SCJCD), Santa Rosa Junior College (SRJC),

1501 Mendocino Avenue, Santa Rosa, CA 95401 Student Government Assembly (SGA)

January 23rd 2017, 3-5PM Meeting #20 Advisor Signature:

Santa Rosa Campus, Bertolini Student Services Building, Rm#4638 'Senate Chambers' Advisor Timestamp:

SGA Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SRJCSGA

Pursuant to Government Code 54957.5: Supplemental materials distributed less than 72 hours before this meeting to a majority of the SGA will be made available for public inspection at this meeting and via email request. Materials prepared by SGA Officers and distributed during the meeting are available for public inspection at the meeting or after the meeting if prepared by some other person. In the event a quorum of the SGA is not present, a "planning workshop" will continue with the SGA Officers present and other stakeholders who are present. No action of the SGA will be taken during a planning workshop.

I. Call to Order & Roll Call: SGA ROLL SHEET https://goo.gl/203sM6 Start time: 3:03pm

Quorum: Met

II. Approval of the Current Agenda & Past Meeting Minutes: Approved

At this time the SGA shall review and approve the Agendas and Minutes -making additions and deletions as recommended.

- Agenda #20 (January 23rd, 2017)
- Minutes for Meeting #19 (October 3rd, 2016)https://goo.gl/y8olkk

III. Public Comments: (2 minutes per speaker, 10 minutes total)

At this time, members of the public may address the SGA. Those who wish to speak shall provide the Secretary with their name and contact information before speaking; this information shall be noted in the minutes. No questions from the public will be entertained at this time.

-Miguel: Leaving the position Student Activities Campus Life Coordinator

-Zack: If you haven't seen your Public Service Fellowship payment (P.S.F.),

IV. Committee. Officer, and Advisor Report: (Maximum 2 minutes per speaker)

At this time members/advisors of the SGA may report on their activities. Clarifying questions will be entertained. am asking for more help and support from Pet. officers and also for those who are not Pet. officers I am also expecting help and support from y'all, as you can expect from me. Another concern is that many of the people who were involved b/c of MIguel and now they are leaving b/c he is leaving

-Gavin: Town Hall Jan 26th Thursday 4:30pm-6:30pm SRJC Pet Campus. I take a class on Shone Farm campus and there are some students who are really interested in sustainability , S.A. O. is asking us to help pay for paper costs, Dr. Chong will soon make a decision about what will replace the bookstore Finance and benefits 1:30-2:30pm. Feb 3rd 5pm-7pm Financial Aid "Bellyful".

-Jordan: To add anything to the agenda it is Wednesday 7 p.m. Also there is going to be a meeting regarding student employment ask Jordan about it if you are interested in attending.

-Sarai: Foodbank Thurs. Every week 9AM - 12pm, Collection Day for Clothes Drive 9 am - 2 pm Feb. 7th,

Alexia: #OneLove Feb 15th 11am-2pm

-Eduardo: Dance Collaboration keep at least once a month towards the end of Feb. if you are interested on getting involved contact me (or maybe a kickback night).

Maria: Community Garden, Committees

V. Appointments & Disappointments:

At this time the SGA may Appoint, Disappoint, or Ratify the Appointments/Disappointments of the VP of Committees of any students to/from the SGA, College-Wide Committees, Hiring Committees, Ad-Hoc Committees, Internal Committees, Sub-Committees, other bodies within their jurisdiction, and other positions/duties as recommended. As per the SGA Bylaws, current seated members are also allowed to switch positions at this time. When possible such appointments and disappointments shall be noted here. SGA Members shall be confirmed by updating the SGA roll sheet (SEE ABOVE) and Student Representative shall be confirmed by updating the Students on Committees Spreadsheet: https://goo.gl/OGBRRS (Assembly Member Descriptions: https://goo.gl/HampsA)

- **A.** A motion may come forward to appoint/disappoint members to the SGA:
 - 1. POSITION:

NAME:

MOTION OUTCOME

- VI. Reports/Presentations:
 - A. (Jordan Panana Carbajal) Rules committee

VII. Old Business Items:

At this time the SGA will discuss and possibly take action on the following items that were brought up in a previous meeting:

A. N/A

VIII. New Business:

At this time the SGA will discuss and possibly take action on the following items:

A. A motion may come forward to approve up to \$2,500 for student life marketing games.

M: Maria S: Eduardo

-Fernando: We (Other S.G.A. members) focused on life size games, the cool thing about this marketing strategy is we would purchase it through the student center fee (S.C.F.). The only way that the students would be able to check these games out would be using the cub-card plus, and that would help market the cub-card plus.

-Eduardo: This is an opportunity to use the S.C.F. that is a great resource that we can tap into, and we can also begin to

Gavin: I think it's a great idea, and I think having these events accessible for students, but I would like to have more information presented such as a detailed proposal for someone who may not know and have questions about this business item in the future . I am definitely pro-information when it comes to financial matters.

Fernando: I do have the paperwork and

Zack: If we do move forward that if we do pass it that the list of the items being put up before

Agendas and Minutes are put up online at studentlife.stantarosa.edu

Move to close debate and go to a vote M: Gavin S: Maria

MOTION OUTCOME: Passed

B. A motion may come forward to approve up to \$5,000 for annual M.E.Ch.A youth conference.

Rai: 11th Annual Youth Conference, usually 15k is spent in the conference, this year a little more will be spent. During this conference we talk to students about activism, education, and leadership. The reason why I am asking up to \$5k is so we don't have to worry about the money and can continue with planning and work of this conference. Just the food alone will cost \$5K, and we still have to purchase shirts and pay for transportation.

Will: It looks like it is an I.C.C proposal

Rai: I also sent a proposal to I.C.C. as well

Daniela: Are clubs allowed to table for this event

Rai: Yes

Hector: Yes, but it's a limited amount, but if you want to let the clubs know as long as it pertains to education, they can contact Rai or myself

Rai: April 21st Friday is the day of the conference

Eduardo: Where do you think would be the best place to pull money from is our budget

Rai: This year student equity gave us \$10k but if I get a good portion from here and ICC we are good to go but essentially it would be good to get money from both.

Gavin: I think that there is money in committees all around, and it would be a good way to split the cost between I.C.C. and S.G.A., if we can decide the amount of money to be spent

-Motion to table until next Monday: Will S: Daniela

MOTION OUTCOME: Tabled

IX. Discussion Items:

A. (Robert Ethington) Transportation Fee Initiative for the April 2017 Student Election Ballot -Robert: One of the things we have been working on is getting free transportation for students all around

the county. What I am hoping for is for us to put it on a ballot. You can make the decision as a body of who you wanted to charge for the Transportation fee. You can only charge \$10 a semester, b/c the most you can charge someone a semester for parking is \$70 a semester. You can come up with any laws for any students that you would like. Work with the city council so that they match up

Jordan: As an S.R.J.C student I already pay enough money for parking. The money from the parking pass goes to the S.R.J.C. district police. It would be cool if we kept the \$60 limit, and lowered the parking pass to \$50 and the students would pay the \$10 if this were to pass.

Robert E.: This would be like a public health care model, also it would be a good way to subsidize transportation.

Robert M: If this weren't to be spent on the buses were would the money go?

Robert E: I don't know yet, but I do want to get that question answered.

Gavin: I think that if we go talk to Doug Roberts things can be negotiable, and also if the students don't want it they can vote no

Emi: I think if we don't use the money for the busses, we can potentially buy those students who can't afford it bus passes

Zack: We are only paying for the bus passes for those who would ride the bus

Jordan: It could create jobs and help the environment

Robert E.: Bryan A. from county transit, Rachel E. from City Transit can come over.

Jordan: If you or Zack can let us know about the possibility about lowering the transportation price Robert E: I will talk to Doug about it.

- B. (SGA) International Student Meet & Greet Reception
- **C.** (Eduardo) AB 1995:
- -Robert: Resolution 4/17, this would proclaim to everyone that as long as you are a student you can use the shower open from 8 am 8 pm, and also the shower care packages
- -Fernando: Some things for hygiene use showed up in my office so who ever can distributed, if you need them let me know

X. Communications from the Floor:

At this time members of the SGA may make announcements on items not listed on the agenda. Communications shall be limited to **2 minutes**. Clarifying questions will be entertained; however, no action shall be taken.

- -Joran: International Students meet and greet Wednesday Feb.1st 4 pm 5 pm in the Doyle Library
- -Pedro's Feb. 7th 9am-12pm Pedro's welcome party
- -. Maria: Meet with Pedro, I will
- -Robert M: I read in the 20/30 plan that there might be housing, I would like for us to advocate for affordable housing for students that come from a low socioeconomic background

Robert E.: The idea is that we use the money to create to houses, and it has to be done from a 3rd party vendor

Eduardo: Region 3 meeting will be here, January 28th 12:30pm-4pm. Show up!

Robert M.: I think it is a good idea that a lot of people show up to be welcoming, they used to have meetings here due to the beautiful campus that we have

Eduardo: S.G.A office space is to do work

Robert E: We can tighten it up if needed, respect the space and if it's your stuff it's your stuff but if it's someone else ask before you use it

Zack: Let us know if you need someone that you need to talk to someone if they are not respecting the space

Gavin:

XI. Adjournment: End Time: 4:51



The SRJC Student Government Assembly does not discriminate on the basis of disability in the admissions or access to, or treatment of or employment in, its programs or activities. The appropriate disability-related aids or services, including printed information in alternate formats, that enable persons with disabilities to participate in public meetings are available by contacting the Student Affairs Office at (707) 527-4424, Santa Rosa Junior College 1501 Mendocino Avenue, Santa Rosa California 72 hours prior to the meeting.

[Government Code Section 54953.2, & Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (42 U.S.C. Sec. 12132) Section 202]



AGENDA MATERIALS: See SGA Info Folder: https://goo.gl/OTFG11